CONSERVATION COMMISSION

NORTH HAMPTON  forever  SUBCOMMITTEE

TOWN OF NORTH HAMPTON

Draft MINUTES OF MEETING August 19th, 2004

The meeting was called to order at 7:30 AM on June 17, 2004. Present were Phil Wilson, Bob Field, Dick Wollmar, and Shep Kroner as subcommittee members and Chris Ganotis and Chuck Gordon as co-Chairman of the Conservation Commission
The next meeting was scheduled for September 16, 2004 at 7:30 AM in the Mary Herbert Conference Room.

Mr. Field felt that each News-Letter should communicate a need for new members.  All interested parties should apply.  

Mr. Wollmar suggested that it should include a caveat that the prospective members be conservation minded.  

Mr. Gordon suggested a letter to the Hampton Union from the Co-Chairs requesting new members, explaining what the committee does, and that all interested parties be included.
Mr. Wilson planned on drafting such a letter for review.

Mr. Ganotis reviewed his draft of the North Hampton Forever Newsletter, and that the next steps were to have it published and delivered.  Bob Field wanted to be sure that the new member solicitation be included.

At 7:50 AM Mr. Field moved the subcommittee enter into executive session under RSA 91-A:3(b) for the purpose to discuss projects currently pending. Mr. Gordon seconded the motion. The vote was unanimous and so moved.

Project 04-21: (Was 01:02) Mr. Wilson commented on some errors he discovered by NH soil on their survey of wetland.
A short discussion ensued about a collection of properties that could be assembled together.

Mr. Wilson objected, in principle, the notion of Quid Pro purchase to make deals to get property under North Hampton Forever for other purposes.  The Conservation Commission obviously would be free to do as they please.

Several other properties were discussed with no specific action to be taken.

At 8.10 AM Mr. Gordon moved the Sub-Committee exit Executive Session. Mr. Ganotis seconded the motion. The vote was unanimous and so moved.

Mr. Ganotis discussed the Leavitt Farm and signage for the conservation commission.  Location for sign was discussed with no final location determined.
Mr. Wollmar brought up community farming idea for the D’urso property.  Discussion of tilling, and water sources, and management were among the issues discussed.  

Mr. Ganotis suggested speaking to the town of Hampton on how they run their community farm.  It was determined that Mr. Gordon would look into who was responsible for managing the Hampton community farm. 

Mr. Wilson suggested that there was more than one way to manage a community farm.

Mr. Wollmar said he would volunteer to scope out how to manage.

Mr. Kroner brought up some statistics that Selectman Gould had expressed during a recent Community Facilities Meeting.  Selectman Gould had suggested that the average house only had .4 school aged children associated with them.  A discussion followed, including the impact of children on a community.

All members then participated in a discussing of the importance of preserving wetland, including the purchase of wetland due to changes in how the courts were handling “unnecessary hardship”, removing unnecessary.
A collective motion to adjourn took place at 8:30 AM.

The motion to adjourn passed unanimously.

